From: Douglas Holmes
To: Douglas Holmes

Subject: Legislative Reform Initiative

Date: May 17, 2024 8:50:39 AM

Attachments: Letter of Support Model - Legislative Reform (003).docx

Chair Craig letter - Legislative Reform Initiative Update, 19 Jan 2024.pdf What We Heard - Sept 21 2023 Legislative Reform Session.pdf MUNI Proposed response to RDN for UBCM presentation final.pdf

Memo to Board - Update on Legislative Reform Initiative March 22 2024.docx

Good morning, fellow CAOs.

As many of you will have seen, the Regional District of Nanaimo (RDN) has been leading, in collaboration with some of you, the conversation for a proposed reform/rewrite of the *Local Government Act*.

We have sponsored several sessions on this topic at both UBCM and AVICC, (Association of Vancouver Island and Coastal Communities). This work has been generously supported (including on the panel sessions) by Don Lidstone.

I am writing today to invite your local government to endorse this work through writing a letter of support. RDN Chair Vanessa Craig has sent a letter to your Mayors and Chairs making this request and I have attached that letter with background materials as well as a draft letter of support for you to use, should that be helpful. A sincere thank you to those local governments who have provided letters of support already.

Nothing will change if this matter is not seen to have political support around the Province. Letters from your local governments will help to demonstrate that support.

We have heard concerns that new legislation will mean more work at a time when we are already very busy. I wish to remind us all that our legislation is *enabling*, meaning that our Local Governments access the powers that our elected officials have decided are useful to the constituencies they serve. We sincerely hope that new and more flexible powers are made available through legislative reform; powers that our local governments *can* access, but don't have to.

Thank you for your consideration in your already-busy day.

Very best regards, Doug.

Douglas Holmes, BBA, CPA, CA (he/him/his) Why do I share pronouns? Chief Administrative Officer
Regional District of Nanaimo

6300 Hammond Bay Road, Nanaimo, BC V9T 6N2

C: 250-268-2271 | Email: <u>dholmes@rdn.bc.ca</u>

RDN | Get Involved RDN | Facebook | Twitter | Instagram

We acknowledge that for thousands of years the Coast Salish First Nations have been deeply

connected to the territories where we now work.

This email is confidential and may be privileged; it is for the use of the named recipient(s) only. If you are not an intended recipient of this email, please notify the sender immediately and do not copy or disclose its contents to any person or body. Any use of this email by an unintended recipient is prohibited. The accuracy or completeness of the information attached to, or disclosed in this email is not guaranteed by the sender.